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Time: 7:30pm 

Date: Wednesday 15th July 2020 

Location: Online Zoom Meeting 

 

Apologies 

S Littlewood, J Dunlop, J MacDonald 

 

Minutes 

Mary Macgregor 

Jenny Hampson (technical for Zoom) 

 

Present 

Brian Swinbanks, Chairman/Director 

Rory Forrester, Anne Fraser, Rob Macdonald, Allan MacLean, Helen MacDonald,                                                                                                                                                                                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Description Action 

• Apologies 

• Minutes and matters arising from previous meeting, 
minutes approved A Macl seconded RF 

 

 

• Harbour Report See Appendix 1 for report 
o Safety Review: Accidents, Incidents, near misses.   

None to report 
                

• NWM installed new fairway.  Lights still to go on and 
the positioning is to be changed a bit.  

• New NTM to go out.   

• THA has been approached about tendering for the 
moorings/pontoon work by another Company. Does 
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the Board want the contract to go out to tender to 
give this other Company an opportunity? 
Board greed that it is good practice to go to tender 
periodically. Best time to go out to tender would be 
after the August Board meeting. 

• Calum MacDougall of Inland and Coastal was here to 
look at the damage to the North Arm, 

• Finance Report   
               See Appendix 1 for report 

 

• Staff Reports any questions arising from reports which 
were circulated to Directors (see Appendix 1) 
Anne reported that Community Jobs Scotland funding 
has been re-applied for. That would hopefully be a 
Marine Team/General Assistant for 6 months. Fully 
funded. 
 

 

 

 

• Relaxation of lockdown 
Rob reported that the advance work done has paid off 
and the opening seems to be going OK.  Harbour Assist 
is working well and is being well received.  It allows 
collection of data with social distancing and is getting 
good reception by customers. 
Joe did well to get the showers ready. 
Nettie/Dust to Shine doing a great job. 
Legionella testing and procedures done.  
9am – 5pm open to public which fits with Staffa Tours 
timing. 
H MacD asked who is responsible for managing the 
Staffa Tours customers. 
R MacD said waiting to hear from Staffa Tours to get 
them to organise their staff to manage queues. 
 

 

• General Manager report:  
See Appendix 1 for report 
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• Project: Aros Park.  See Appendix 1 for report.  
 

• Still waiting for Jacobs.  They have done a further 
report since last meeting which was more satisfactory. 

• Still to speak to Jan about water supply 

• Looking at a renewables funding which would 
incorporate any facility.  CARES funding is being sought 
to do research into renewables for the whole company 
options appraisals 

• RF: The Aros park hydro cannot progress at present as 
it would not be financially viable but I think we should 
try and secure the rights to the river for hydro from 
Forest Enterprise as I believe community power 
generation will get government support in some form. 
There will be a cost to this but as Jenny says if CARES 
can provide cash this could make it financially possible. 
 

• A MacL agreed with RF as changes in the future is the 
way funding is going as the country looks toward 
carbon neutral. 

• JH spoke about the problem of fisherman storing 
creels.  Jenny to draft a letter for Allan and Brian to 
review and the letter to be sent from Brian 

 

• Project: Solum  
Nothing to report. Anne will chase again.  It is with our 
lawyers. 

 

• Project: Phase 6.2  
No progress this month.  In coming month some work to 
be done with funding and consultation with Inland and 
Coastal  

 

• Project: Shoreside Development                          
August before we hear about Stage 1 
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• Matters requiring Board Approval 
none 

• Any “conflict of interest” changes to report 
None to report 

 

• Any other business 

• Producers Market at Harbour.  Discussion regarding the 
need for Street traders licence and insurance to hold the 
event at the Harbour boatpark.  
Anne asked if the Board were Ok with it.  No objections 
so long as the proper paperwork is in place. 
BS asked about the Social distancing especially in 
respect of the boat trips coming back in. 

• New sea wall will start in August ph1 clock to Mishnish 
Pier.  TSL awaiting materials.  Crown Estate to Argyll & 
Bute Council has been increased for 2020/21 so 
hopefully they will have funds for ph2 of the railing.   
BS asked that anyone looking to have a running mooring 
in the ph1 side of the bay they need to advise Brian so 
that they can be added to the spec.  RNLI will get a 
proper structure for theirs. This is not a THA project. 

 

 

There being no other business the meeting closed at 20.42 

 

Appendix 1 

Staff Combined Reports 

Summary report for Board meeting 15th July 2020 

Finance 

With the Local moorings invoiced last month it gives a boost to the income line and payments are 

starting to come in.  In general costs have been minimal although some invoices associated to the 

pontoon and moorings have been paid.  Costs are still being carefully considered and essential only 

works being carried out. Marine and Harbour continues to bring in steady income from visiting 

commercials.  The Waterfall (Covid 19) Fund has agreed to cover some (£1174) of the costs 

associated to hygiene supplies as THA has a public toilet/showers facility.   This is a welcome help 

with these significant costs.  Waiting to hear of the 5% Vat applies to our type of tourism facility but 

unlikely. Cashflow continues to be controlled with some funds available for unexpected 

expenditure but a plan will need to be made for re-opening costs for 2021.  This can be looked at in 

September once we see how much income has been collected in July and August from visiting 

boats.  The cashflows were worked on the premise that no visitor boat income would come in 

during 2020 so what does come in will be a good help with opening costs for next year. 
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Taigh Solais 

Since the last meeting the ground floor been open only for the laundry and on 15th the washrooms 

will be open for toilet and showers on a reduced capacity.  About 50% of facilities available at any 

time.  Also looking at the opening hours.  Priority given to our Marine visitors so shorter hours open 

to the public will give the customers more time (with access code to front door) to use the facilities 

without general public in. 

Disabled gate will remain open and a donations box will be in place, this saves the “touch points” 

on turnstile. 

Rob has worked hard on the updating and repairs to the water heating system and Legionella 

procedures adhered to prior to opening.  This was a lot of work and should result in a more efficient 

and safe system. 

There will be no access for public to upstairs.  Tenants have full access and are working with us on 

hygiene and social distancing. 

If Andy Tait gets back to go out with Sea Life Surveys it is agreed that he can have access to the 

cinema room and the microscopes. 

Still waiting for Dodo to come and do the painting.  He thinks next week (w/c 20th, weather 

permitting).  Otherwise outside the building has been tidied up. 

Signage, risk assessments and sanitising stations all in place.  If any Director wants more info on 

opening up just let us know.  There is too much to put in a report. 

Marine 

A steady income continues to come in from the North Arm in particular.  In July there has been a 

trickle of boats on moorings and pontoon from 3rd and bookings are fairly flowing in for berthing 

from 15th.  The booking system is popular with customers.  It saves a bit of work in some areas but 

is quite labour intensive in others.  During this busy spell, Jenny is helping on Marine team.  Again, a 

lot of work has gone into risk assessments, signage, procedures and training as well as 

communications.  This next 6 weeks could be quite busy as we are hearing that many of the smaller 

facilities are not opening. 

In addition to the booking system the Marine team also send out a list of which business’s are 

operating to ensure that visitors by boat know that Tobermory is open and hopefully help to 

generate/boost trade. 

North West Marine have done some of the work and 10 visitor moorings are now available and the 

new fairway in installed but is to be moved soon to better position. 

 At this time, we are not expecting any Cruise liners in 2020.  Bookings continue to come in for 2021 

and beyond.   
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Compressor 

There have been enquiries about the compressor but unable to use it just now as the annual service 

has not been done.  Joe has done costings and training requirements. The service is booked in for 

27th July. 

Aros Waterfront 

Should get the report of both options for the pier restoration by the end of this week. The first 

option is the full restoration of the pier and waterfront. The second option is with the addition of 

adaptations to the little slip, making it longer and a shallower incline, to make it more useable. I will 

also be submitting an EoI to the CARES renewables grant to see if we can work with Local Energy 

Scotland to incorporate renewables into future projects at the THA (including Aros). 

 


